CHILTON COUNTY MASTER GARDENERS
ASSOCIATION
Meeting Minutes
December 11, 2018

Sondra Henley opened our meeting at 10:35 AM. We had a
short business meeting prior to our annual Christmas luncheon
at Petals from the Past. After welcoming everyone she thanked
all those that set up and decorated our tables.

Several of our members are sick and hospitalized and she gave
updates on them.

Lanell Baker, secretary, asked for a motion to accept the minutes
as posted to our web site. Rick Miller made the motion
seconded by Skip Coulter. The motion was approved.

Pat Farmer read the complete treasurer report and asked for a
motion to accept the report as read. Harriett Jackson made the
motion seconded by Susan Cleckler. The motion was approved.

Sondra reported we still have a payment of $1400.00 to come
out of that balance to Mr. Majors. As soon as we can get with
him to correct some places on the shade cloth that payment will
be made. She also stated she still has to write the report for the
grant money for the shade cloth.

Florida has requested 3 - $25.00 Wal-Mart gift certificates for
Master Gardeners effected by hurricane Michael. Audrey Giles
made the motion to buy the gift certificates, seconded by Alice
Broome. The motion was approved.

January 31%, 2019 will be our first meeting in the New Year for
our AMGA conference. If you signed up to work at the
conference you must attend this meeting.

Trisha reminded everyone to get their hours posted before
December 31. She also reported that 5 have signed up for the
Master Gardener class. There is a sign-up sheet for volunteers
to help with lunch the first day. Also keep talking up the class



so we’ll have a full class.

Trisha also stated that we still need items for the silent auction.
Also remember to save bubble wrap and foam sheets for her.
Harriett Jackson wants all peanuts if you have any.

Sondra thanked her board members and presented them with a
thank you gift.

Sondra turned over the gavel to the new president, Susan
Cleckler. Susan presented Sondra with a thank you gift for a job
well done as our outgoing president.

Susan, president, handed out our new budget for 2019. She
asked for everyone to look it over. It will be voted on during our
January meeting.

Our new 4-H club worker, Oksana Singh, was introduced and
welcomed.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at
11:00 AM.

Gary Henley blessed our food. Food, fellowship and dirty Santa
followed.
There were 38 members and guest present.



